Dear Ms. Walker:  I just received a call from Mr. David Kapp of Southwest Credit.  Apparently AT&T billing not realizing the balance was under dispute sent the balance to Southwest Credit for collections.  When I explained the situation to Mr. Kapp, in the course of which I mentioned that I had reserved approximately $7000 against an eventual compromise settlement, a very interesting development ensued.  He said that he had the authority to negotiate a settlement today, and proposed a virtual 50-50 split, i.e. $11,800 to settle the outstanding balance.  This is a reasonable good faith offer, and I accepted it on behalf of Norse Home, which I have the authority to do. I just wonder why somebody at AT&T didn't have the authority to propose a liveable compromise of this kind months ago.  I did explain to Mr. Kapp that the Utilities and Transportation Commission was in receipt of AT&T Affirmative Defense.   He indicated that would not be an impediment to his proposed settlement.  He is sending me the paperwork.  At last night's monthly Board meeting, the Board re-affirmed that they were prepared to back me to the bitter end in our formal complaint; however, I will be glad to have this ugly affair behind us.  Please inform the Commission of this welcome development.  Robert Solem, Administrator
